
 

 December 2024 Director’s Report

Congratulations to the newly elected Trustees! You are encouraged to attend the monthly BDA 
Board meetings, held on the 2nd Wednesday of each month at 5:00 pm at the BDA office.  On 
December 11th, our meeting will include an overview of our 2024 accomplishments. 

The BDA is partnering with Clio Area Chamber of Commerce and Clio Rotary for their 2nd Annual 
“Scenes of the Season” holiday decorating contest. This is a great way to bring attention to local 
businesses. Entry forms can be found on the Chamber’s Website. 

BDA Administrative Assistant Lindsay Dinsmore will now be working in the office four days a 
week, beginning in January 2025. She currently works Monday – Wednesday. Lindsay manages 
the Property Improvement Grant program, social media, and the quarterly newsletter along 
with her other administrative responsibilities. 

Two separate RFP’s will be published this month: 
1. Flowers/Streetscape beautification – due in January
2. Mowing – due in January 

Thank you to Director Ron Foskett, owner of Clio Community Pharmacy, for serving on the BDA 
Board of Directors for the past four years. We appreciate his time and contributions! We hope 
to announce his successor in January. 

The Clio Area Chamber of Commerce is holding their annual Christmas luncheon on 
December 12th at the Pine Run Inn.  

Finally… BDA staff would like to thank you for your continued support; it’s a pleasure 
working with each of you! Happy Holidays! 


